

ASI SENATE MEETING Thursday, July 9, 2015

Cora M. Culla ASI Executive Director's Report

1. SUBJECT: Welcome 2015-16 ASI Student Leaders

DETAIL:

 Congratulations on your election as members of ASI Senate. The ASI staff look forward to supporting each of you on a meaningful and successful year with ASI.

2. SUBJECT: New CSU Background Check Policy (Effective August 1, 2015)

DETAIL:

• The CSU issued the above policy last month and the University is currently drawing up guidelines and arrangements in order to comply. We have received notification from Dr. Steven Garcia, Vice President for Administrative Affairs/CFO, that the auxiliary organizations on our campus are also subject to the policy. We are awaiting for these guidelines and information on the company who will be conducting these background checks for the campus and intend to develop and recommend our own policy for this purpose.

3. Effective Student Communication through Technology

DETAIL:

• IT has reached out to ASI to determine more effective ways to communicate with students through technology. This will include roughly 4 or 5 1-hour student sessions, targeting the week of October 12th or 19th. We are looking at ways that ASI can support this project.

4. SUBJECT: Open Positions

DETAIL

- Searches are ongoing for the following full-time positions:
 - o Financial Services:
 - Director
 - ➤ Associate Director (2)
 - o Marketing Design and Public Relations
 - Creative Design Coordinator
 - Children's Center
 - ➤ Associate Director
 - o Facilities:
 - > Associate Director
 - ➤ Building Services Engineer

5. SUBJECT: Hibachi-San Update

DETAIL:

• The Fire Marshall has returned the plans again for Hibachi San. Panda Restaurant Group and University Facilities are working to address the concerns. They still hope to have a soft opening for Hibachi San this summer before the start of fall quarter.

6. SUBJECT: Repurposing of Centaurus

DETAIL:

• University Facilities just received the 100% complete drawings for the repurpose of Centaurus. The next step will be to bring on a contractor who will develop a bid for the project. Demolition should begin in the next few weeks, however the construction may continue into the fall quarter, with BEAT and Student Activities and Programs moving in sometime in the Fall Quarter.